
Saskatchewan Pension Plan (SPP) and COVID-19 

March 17, 2020 

As the global COVID-19 public health emergency continues to spread and create challenges for families 
and businesses worldwide, we wanted to share with you how SPP is addressing many of the same 
challenges that our members may be facing. 

SPP represents over 30,000 members from across Canada and our principal concern is now on 
prioritizing the most critical operations such as pension payroll and actively monitoring investment 
managers. We are also focusing our resources so that we continue to remain available to serve our 
members in this challenging time despite travel restrictions, social distancing and other challenges that 
impact our traditional ways of doing business. 

We have implemented the best practices of business continuity processes and remain prepared to serve 
our valued members during this time. However, it is important you are aware that our methods of 
supporting members and employers are changing to reflect the new pandemic guidelines. 

Effective immediately, we have postponed all scheduled member and employer presentations in order 
to follow the social distancing advice issued by the Province. We are also limiting engagement with our 
members, employers and other stakeholders and encouraging these activities to be conducted by phone 
or email where possible. As this pandemic evolves, there may be additional changes to how we connect 
with members and we encourage you to check the SPP website and social media pages for any updates. 
We will absolutely reschedule any planned large group meetings, workshops or presentations once the 
threat has passed.  

I would also encourage you to seek out information on www.saskatchewan.ca/coronavirus, the 
Government of Saskatchewan’s dedicated webpage on COVID-19. It includes the most up-to-date 
information and guidance for all Saskatchewan residents. 

Please do not hesitate to contact SPP if you have any questions about your pension plan. We recognize 
that this may be a prolonged effort and wanted you to be fully aware of SPP’s commitment to continue 
serving you during this time. 

Sincerely, 

Katherine Strutt 
General Manager
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